Brennan Middle School

Brennan Organization of Parents

March 12, 2013
Officers in attendance: Lisa Ramos, Mary Morris
Attending: Karen Saltzman, Glenn Bryant, Melissa Gray, Elisabeth Rodrigues 
Opening: At 6:30 the meeting was called to order by Lisa Ramos.  

Please note, there was no BOP meeting in February due to a snow storm.

A presentation (attached) of the Common Core Standards was presented by Ms. Jane Duffy and Ms. Lynne Marcet.  Forty-five states have accepted and will be using the new common core standards.  Teachers will be attending training on how best to teach.  The goal is to increase the number of students in advanced placement classes in high school.  This means there will be pre-AP classes starting in grade six.  The academic content is intensifying in each grade level in order to best prepare our students for their future.  This teaching method will help the United States increase the education standards among other first world countries.  

A few helpful websites for parents are: 

www.khanacademy.org
www.learnzillion.com
The minutes from last months meeting were reviewed and accepted.

Principal’s Report:

· There was a school connect message issued this morning re: the police investigated an incident unrelated to but near the school which was completed before school started.

· There will be a whole school vocabulary “Bee” event on April 5th.  The top fifth and sixth and top seventh and eighth grades will compete in a “Super Bee” to be scheduled after MCAS are complete.

· MCAS begin next week.

· The school department is hoping to avoid another snow day.  As of now, the last day of school is scheduled for June 27th.

· The candidates for superintendant will be touring the schools.

President’s Report:

· It is unclear if D.A.R.E. will continue to be funded.  In the past there was a grant for the program from the police department.  More to come.

· Future fundraising- going forward BOP should be ok to sell food items.  This was in question due to the new nutrition guidelines.

· The BOP is trying to reschedule the student/teacher basketball game which was cancelled due to weather conditions.
· April Showers fundraiser will be sent out March 27.  To date, $100.00 has been spent for supplies.

· There will be one party planned at the end of year to celebrate both honor roll and student of the month.
· The treasure’s report was reviewed and accepted.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm
Respectfully submitted

